American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) Committee Meeting
June 15, 2021

Present:  Mr. Smith, Mr. Carrow, Mr. Valentine, Mr. Burnett, Ms. DeBenedictis, Foreman Mr. Hurlock, Chief Hutson and Recording Secretary Melissa Knight.  

Mr. Smith started the meeting at 6:30 p.m.  
The purpose of this meeting is to discuss the following items: 

· To discuss the status of the emergency funding to the town
· To discuss the details of how the funding can be used to respond to the pandemic

Mr. Smith stated that Ms. Knight has submitted all the paperwork to the State Treasury Department for the ARPA allocation.  The allocation the Town of Clayton will be receiving is $1,893,905.13.  There will be two trenches in the amount of $946,952.57.  The second trench will not be received any soon than June 2022.  The allocation will need to be allocated prior to December 31, 2024, the town will have until December 31, 2026, to pay for any improvements that are allocated for prior to returning the funds that are not being used.  There are guidelines of how the allocation can and cannot be spent.  The guidelines are very cumbersome.  

Recipients may use ARPA Funds To:
1.  Support public health expenditures, by funding COVID-19 mitigation efforts, medical   

expenses, behavioral healthcare, and certain public health and safety staff;
2.  Address negative economic impacts caused by the public health emergency, including economic harms to workers, households, small businesses, impacted industries, and the public sector;
3. Replace lost public sector revenue, using this funding to provide government services to the extent of the reduction in revenue experienced due to the pandemic;

4. Provide premium pay for essential works, offering additional support to those who have borne and will bear the greatest health risks because of their service in critical infrastructure sectors; and, 

5. Invest in water, sewer, and broadband infrastructure, making necessary investments to improve access to clean drinking water, support vital wastewater and stormwater infrastructure, and to expand access to broadband internet.

Mr. Smith asked if any committee member has heard or come across someone from town that could benefit from these guidelines.  The guidelines are very vague.  It will be the towns responsibility to have supporting documentation that the funds are being used to reduce the spread of COVID-19.  Mr. Smith stated he hasn’t had any small businesses come to the town that have struggled from COVID-19.  Mr. Hurlock stated he knows of a couple of businesses who are struggling at this time.  Mr. Hurlock suggested the chairperson from the Economic Committee to contact the businesses in town to see if they are indeed struggling.  Mr. Smith stated the business(es) would need to supply supporting documents showing loss revenue. 

This is the loss revenue on the public sector; as far as what the town lost during the pandemic.  Residents that have agreed to make payment arrangements for the utility bills that are in the rears are not illegible for the funding or late fees.  The town did have some residents who walked away from their obligation of paying their utility bill.   In that situation the utility bills would be covered under the ARPA guidelines.  The estimated amount is $5,000.00 that is owed to the town.   The SRO money from the First State Military Academy would this fall under this guideline since that is loss revenue with no police officer at the school during the pandemic.  This is something that the town should look into.  It was suggested the money for this be set aside to make sure that it does qualify under the guidelines and if not then the town will take the responsibility of paying the money back to Treasury.  The Town of Clayton did receive the SRO money from Providence Creek Academy.
Mr. Smith stated he spoke about giving the employees a bonus last year in the middle of the pandemic.  If the committee agrees to give the employees a premium pay it would be set across the board regardless of the department the employee works in.  The committee doesn’t want any animosity between the departments.  The town has approximately 25 employees the committee members were asked to think about the dollar amount for the premium pay for all employees.  The committee members were reminded that we do have time to make a decision on the premium pay.  
Mr. Smith stated Council will need to make a decision on the water supply to determine if the ARPA funds will be used to update the water or sewer infrastructure.  The committee discussed the sewer infrastructure; the approximate cost to slip line the old part of town.  Mr. Hurlock stated approximately $500,000 to $600,000.  Mr. Hurlock will work on getting an estimate from the engineer about the sewer infrastructure.  Mr. Smith stated the majority of the funds would be in the sewer infrastructure.  Mr. Hurlock stated the town should go to all the lift stations and rebuild them with the ARPA funds.  How long does it take for our holding tanks to fill up?  Mr. Hurlock stated that it depends on the flow.  Committee discussed the status of the water and sewer equipment that we use if it needs to be replaced.   

Mr. Smith stated that everyone should have a letter from Ambulance 64 and Clayton Fire Company regarding funding for necessary items needed for each establishment.  Ambulance 64 is in need of replacement of an ambulance which was totaled in an accident along with their gurney.  The shortfall is $90,000.  Ambulance 64 service a small portion of the Town; they also service Smyrna, Kent County and New Castle.  Mr. Smith is willing to give Ambulance 64 $20,000 towards the shortfall.  Mr. Smith stated the Town should start a budget line for a yearly donation in the amount of $5,000 to Ambulance 64.  Mr. Hurlock would like to see what the Town needs first as far as our infrastructure then revisit the Ambulance 64 and Clayton Fire Co.  The issue with the Clayton Fire Co. proposal is they gave the town a wish list not a needs list.  The ARPA money is for the need not the wish list.  The utility bills for the fire company are paid by the town and for each home that is built in town limits the town has impact fees that are allocated to the fire company.  Mr. Smith is looking to give the fire company a $20,000 from the ARPA.  The fire company receives approximately 40, 0000 to $60,000 a year from the Town of Clayton.  Eventually the $20,000 from the impact fee will be no more from the new homes being built; at that time the Town of Clayton will need to step up the donation amount yearly to the fire company.  The fire company’s loss revenue is $125,000 that is what we as the committee need to look at verses the wish list.  No money is donated to the fire company from New Castle County.  If the fire company proposal was $40,000 for breathing apparatus that would be more doable then the proposal they submitted to the Town.    
Some committee members were asking why the electric infrastructure is not in the plan.  Mr. Smith stated all municipalities are required to have an electric capital account for electric infrastructure.  The more the town can use from the ARPA Funds right now instead of budgeting for that line item the better the town will be in the future.  The residents that have struggled during COVID-19 the ARPA funding would be able to help those residents.  The funding would go to the church and the church will need to do all the leg work and give the town a report showing who received help with their utilities.  The Mayor doesn’t want to directly pay the residents utility bill with ARPA he wants them to reach out to the church to receive the help they are in need of.  The town set up the Clayton Cares fund with the church from the DEMEC money; the ARPA money would work the same way.  Mr. Smith stated he would donate $10,000 to the church at first.  When the $10,000 is depleted the church could reapply for additional funding, maxing the donation at $40,000.  The money would be allocated for utility bills for the Town of Clayton residents only.    
No voting will be done at this meeting.  If the committee members feel there is a grey area for any project the ARPA money will not be used for that particular project.  During an IPA webinar they recommend that if you have anything that is questionable use of the ARPA funding that you contact the town’s solicitor for clarification.  IPA asked the municipalities that participated in the webinar if they would like for the states attorney to assist in answering questions to a specific project if it will be covered under the ARPA and to assist the reporting requirements to the Federal Treasury.       
Before the next committee meeting, if everyone could read through the paperwork that was given to you.  Mr. Smith would like the committee members to come to the next with a dollar amount for Ambulance 64, Clayton Fire Company and premium pay.  The items that were discussed at this meeting will be revisited and voted on at the next meeting.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.  
Recording Secretary,

Melissa J. Knight
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